MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 6th MAY 2014
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Brian Bennett, Ken Thorpe, Ray Metcalfe, Jim Beskow, Simon Pritchard Mike Stubbs and Paddy Ramsey.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the April 2014 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING

The grant had not been applied for. This was because the estimate for the revised road access was £15,000 and it was felt that we could not match the 50% funding without seriously affecting our financial situation. Also, should we have been successful in getting the grant and then not going ahead with the work, returning the money awarded would not stand us in good stead if we wished to apply next year.
The smoking shelter and bench is being built by Geoff Figgett and he will start the work shortly.
TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full report. Income had been £1855 from memberships, NADS entries and NADS catering. Expenses amounting to £164 came from stationery, Opus electricity, purchase of new waders and catering. The financial situation is still good with our bank balance rising steadily. There are currently 121 members with 18 juniors and 58% live within the East Riding boundary.
The Chairman thanked Joan Markham for collecting £25 in holiday memberships from people staying at the Thornwick Bay Model Week.

EVENTS

Last month the Club Sunday was successful although only 2 people were interested in tug towing. The Club 500’s continue to be popular.
Round 2 of the Northern Ampdraggers was slightly down on numbers but was enjoyed by all.

This month sees the second Club Sunday on 18th May featuring Club 500’s and the Scale Steering Championship round 1.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There are rats on site as they have been seen so will members please remember not to leave any waste food around the site or in the clubhouse.
Some rabbits with Myxomatosis have been seen and the Chairman urged members not to pick any up by hand if they see any dead ones lying around but to dispose of them safely.

Saturday 14th June will be a general painting work day when we will repaint the podium, clubhouse and veranda front. Any help would be greatly appreciated as the more members who help; the quicker the job will get done.

John Jenkinson asked if we could resurface the grass in front of the car park (along the lake side) and the Secretary referred him to the previous month’s minutes which stated that this will be looked at as a future project. 

The Chairman said that if this was done then the tombola stall usually featured in the marquee could be moved inside the podium. In fact as the marquee is torn and difficult to erect it would be a good idea to move the tombola stall into the podium from this year.
   Alf Lee                                                                               Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                           (Secretary)

